HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JULY 22, 2014 – 10:20 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM
-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss Patrol Officers negotiations and Fire Chief contract:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


FIRE CHIEF CONTRACT
Paramedic Stipend
Two payments made as follows as long as he is certified as a Massachusetts paramedic:

$ 2,500 on December 31st
$ 2,500 on June 30th 

Duties/Authority 
Take out assigned duties from Communications Committee and add Traffic Safety Committee.
Education Incentive

This incentive was taken out as Seelig did not think Chief Carrico ever used it and if they want to go to school the town will pay for it.  
Clothing Allowance

Eight hundred dollars ($800) each fiscal year starting with FY2015 (July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015).
Salary

Garron suggested not offering the maximum salary to Mr. Viveiros seeing as he is just starting out. Roy, Garron and Schleiff thought $93,500 was a fair figure with 2% re-opener.

Schleiff left at 10:45 p.m.
PATROL OFFICER NEGOTIATIONS
Garron and Seelig will be meeting with members of the bargaining unit on July 24th.  The following is what has/is being discussed and looked into:

· Bargaining unit is still requesting weekly paychecks.  If this was to be done it will cost the town $15,000 a year.  

· Garron & Seelig offered 1.5% with no re-openers
· Seelig is going to check with other police departments regarding degree structure as the bargaining unit is requesting a change in the education stipend.  
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· Seelig is suggesting that the bargaining unit pick three proposals and he and Garron pick three and go from there. 

Roy stated that in the past they have been very generous mentioning that two more sergeants have been hired and tasers have been purchased for the department.

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:55 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron

Clerk

/pjm

